
 

Today’s Readings 
Acts 10.34, 37-43 

Ps 118.1-2, 16-17, 22-23 
Colossians 3.1-4 

John 20.1-18 

 
RECONCILIATION 
By appointment by calling the Priest  
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK / MINISTRY  THE SICK 
Please call the Parish Office to arrange for anointing for 
someone who is seriously ill, preparing for surgery or  
home-bound. We can visit upon request 
 
MARRIAGE 
Please contact the Priest to make  arrangements at least 
nine months in advance   
 
SACRAMENTS 

• Baptism 
• Confirmation/First Eucharist (Grade 2+) 
• First Reconciliation (Grade 4+) 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Adults 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Children 

 

Contact:  sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 
 
FUNERALS 
Our staff are able to assist you during this difficult time. 
Once you have contacted the funeral home, please call the 
Parish Office to plan the funeral Mass and other 
arrangements  
 
PARISH REGISTRATION 
Registration forms are available on the Resurrection web-
site, at the parish office or at the Welcome Desk. Please 
notify the Parish Office of any address changes. 
 
HOSPITAL CHAPLAINS 
Hospital chaplains visit patients and their families to  
address any spiritual needs, to pray, to provide a friendly 
face and comforting presence, to talk about people’s fears 
and concerns, to bring Communion, and to contact a priest 
for anointing of the sick. 
 
 

Pasqua Hospital:  306-519-1380 
Wascana Rehabilitation Centre:  306-530-6511 

General Hospital:  306-519-1405 

REGULAR MASS TIMES: 
Saturday: 5:00pm & 7:00pm 
Sunday: 9:00am & 11:00am 
 
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 9:00am 
Tuesday evening: 7:00pm 
 
Masses are broadcast daily at 9:00 am, the links are on our  
website at resurrectionparish.ca  

Pastoral Team 
Father Rick Krofchek (306-352-0988) 

Associate Priest: Father Mau Nguyen  -  Deacon: Reverend Mr. Joe Lang   

INFORMATION 

   Monday                      No Mass        
                                
  Tuesday        7:00pm   + Brian Osika & comfort 
                        for Carrie & Family  
                                        by Resurrection Parish Finance Council  
   

  Wednesday  9:00am      Intentions of Valerie Vicq 
                                                          by Karen & Drake Eisler                              
                                                             

  Thursday      9:00am   + Roger Piche  
                                        by Pat Pantel        
                        

  Friday           9:00am    + Clayton Paget                    
                                                           by Vivian & Family                              

• If you are interested in attending a weekend Mass, 
please be advised that you will need to pre-register each 
week via our web-site. You will then be notified if your name 
is selected to attend one of the weekend Masses. 
• The church is now open for private prayer from 10:30 
am to 1:30 pm - Monday to Friday. Please see our website  

    for more information. Please call ahead to ensure availability 

 
3155 Windsor Park Road  -  Regina, SK   S4V 3B1 
Phone: 306-352-0800   Fax: 306-352-0999   
Email:  office@resurrectionparish.ca 
Office Hours:  Office is temporarily closed to public access 
Please reach out to us by phone or email to book an appointment 
Contact our office 
Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 1:00 pm 
Please call in advance 



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

Did you know that you can send your weekly tithes and offerings now by e-transfer? 
Send them to  

finance@resurrectionparish.ca and they will be included with your annual tax re-
ceipt. If you would like to inquire about other ways of giving electronically, please 
email the Parish at  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca or call our office at 306-352-0800. Thank you again 

If you would like to come to the  
church for some private prayer,  
our church is now available to  
you from: 10:30 am to 1:00 pm 
Monday to Friday. 
 
 

Please come to the office doors on the south side of 
the building and ring the bell for access.  You will be 
asked to sign in and will be required to follow all  
social distancing guidelines as per the current      
Government regulations. When you leave, please 
leave by the south office door. 
* Availability may be limited some days due to funerals, etc. If you wish to 
confirm availability, please call the office in advance at 306-352-0800  

                  

 OUR PARISH HAS AN  
ACTIVE PRAYER MINISTRY. 
IF  YOU OR  SOMEONE YOU 

KNOW IS IN NEED OF  
PRAYER, OR IF YOU WISH TO JOIN THE 

PRAYER MINISTRY PLEASE CONTACT  
 

Sharon Schauerte, 306.586.9143 or email 
at  

sharon_schauerte2@hotmail.com   

The Share Love, Share Lent campaign called you to share love, and you opened your hearts. 

Our parish raised $9,252.00 for Development and Peace! 

This money will help sustain programs and projects that serve 
some of our most vulnerable sisters and brothers in the Global 
South! 

Thank you for your generosity. 

If you have not already done so, please consider making a dona on  
at devp.org/lent. 

Haven’t picked up your Sunday Collec on Envelopes yet?   
Would you like them? 

The ResurrecƟon Knights of Columbus have volunteered to deliver them, direct 
to your mailbox! 

Please call the Parish Office at 306-352-0800 and let us know your name and 
current address.   



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

RCIACORNER 

Sacrament  
Preparation  

 

Sacrament preparation for the upcoming 
year will begin shortly. There is still time to 

register. 
 
 

Confirmation with First Eucharist 
children in grade 2 or higher 

 

Reconciliation 
children in grade 4 or higher 

 

Due to the Saskatchewan Health Authorities     
ongoing changes to the size of gatherings we will 
not have face to face classes. We have decided to 
deliver the program using virtual presentations        
instead. 
 

If  you would like to register your child, please  
contact the parish office as soon as possible at…  
 

sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 

We extend our deepest sympathy to and pray for  
the family and friends of  

 

Anne-Marie Lalonde  
 

who has passed away. 
We pray that Anne-Marie and all the souls of the  

faithful departed rest in peace.  



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

RPLA DRIVE-THRU FUNDRAISER 

We have decided to partner again with     
CHARLOTTE'S CATERING to bring you an     
opportunity to enjoy their wonderful 
food and support the REGINA PRO-LIFE       
ASSOCIATION.   
  
YOU HAVE 2 OPTIONS TO CHOOSE FROM:  
1) Wednesday, May 5, Turkey Dinner only this 
night. Must be picked up at Holy Trinity Parish 
(5020 Sherwood Dr) between 5:00 - 6:00 
p.m. (paid in advance by e-transfer) 
2) Thursday, May 6, Roast Beef Dinner only 
this night. Must be picked up at Christ the King 
Parish (3239 Garnet St) between 5:00 - 
6:00 pm. (paid in advance by e-transfer) 
 
Please email rpla@sasktel.net and let us know 
your OPTION 1 OR 2, how many meals you 
would like, name, cell phone number and 
email. Then, e-transfer the payment 
to rpla@sasktel.net. Payments must be made 
in advance by e-transfer (other payment     
options 306-569-1985). Please also provide 
the email being used for the e-transfer, if it 
is different from the one you provide to email 
us. Please also let us know in the email if you 
are also making a separate donation and the 
amount.  
 
 

Once you arrive on the night of the event, you will remain in your car and we will bring the food to 
you. Again, we will provide you with an online video link of a pro-life speaker to watch while you eat. Don't 

forget to bring your donation or baby item for BIRTHRIGHT.   
 

LAST DAY TO PURCHASE DINNERS AND SEND PAYMENTS WILL BE MONDAY, MAY 3, 2021 
 

THANK YOU SO MUCH IN ADVANCE FOR ALL OF YOUR SUPPORT.   



 

 

 
Easter 2021 
 
 
Dear fellow Parishioners, 
 
 
 Christ is alive and well and with us always.  How great is our joy.  
How great is our hope.  How great is our optimism. 
 
Some time ago I heard the words to a song written by Natalie Sleeth.  The 
song really appeals to me because it is full of hope and full of Easter images.  
I would like to share the song with you, but first I'd like to share the 
background to the song as it was given to me.  Natalie Sleeth belongs to the 
United Church and has written a number of songs that appear in the new 
United Church hymnal.  She was diagnosed as terminally ill with cancer, 
and was asked by some friends how she felt about dying.  It was in response 
to their question that she wrote these words: 

 
In the bulb there is a flower; in the seed, an apple tree;    
In cocoons, a hidden promise: butterflies will soon be free! 
In the cold and snow of winter there's a spring that waits to be,    
     
There's a song in every silence, seeking word and melody, 
There's a dawn in every darkness, bringing hope to you and me. 
From the past will come the future; what it holds a mystery, eternity. 

 
 



 

 

In our end is our beginning; in our time, infinity, 
In our doubt there is believing; in our life, eternity. 
In our death, a resurrection; at the last, a victory, 
Unrevealed until its season, something God alone can see. 

 
If Jesus is risen, and He is, then all darkness is but the birthplace of 

light, all suffering is the preamble to joy, all sadness and anxiety the straw 
from which the fire of peace grows.  There is much to lament in our world 
at this time: COVID-19 and its effects right up front and personal.  There 
is the lack of morality, man's inhumanity to man, the idolatry of the 
almighty dollar.  But these things need not deflate or defeat us for Jesus is 
alive and with us. 

 
May you and your families have a hope-filled and joyous Easter. 

 
 

God bless, 
 
 
Fr Rick 
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Easter Sunday

Stewardship Bulletin Bit
“Think of what is above, not of what is on earth.”  - 
Colossians 3:2
On this day we thank God for His Son, Jesus, who died, 
rose and opened the gates of heaven for us.  We celebrate 
and sing “Alleluia.”  Let’s try to keep the joy of this Easter 
season in our hearts throughout the year!  Pray daily and 
listen for how God is calling each of us to joyfully use our 
gifts to fulfill His salvation plan.
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Young Adult Small Groups
Come together around a shared interest (jogging, relationship 
enrichment, hiking, board games, learning to pray and more!) to meet 
new people and grow in faith. The Office of Youth and Young Adult 
Ministry will be launching a new round of young adult small groups 
in mid April. Registration opens on Monday, March 29th at https://
archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/young-adult-small-groups Join us! 

Archdiocese of Regina created Way of the Cross - 
Through the Voice of Victims Prayed in St. Edmund of 
Canterbury, England - Holy Week has many symbols, with 
the cross being one of the most powerful. Victims of clergy 
sexual abuse carry heavy crosses. In 2017, a group of victims 
and non-victims from inside and outside the church gathered 
and entered into a challenging dialogue resulting in a unique 
work entitled The Way of the Cross-Through the Voice of the 
Victims. It has been shared and prayed in parishes throughout 
the Archdiocese of Regina since early 2018 and was done so 
on a regular basis. Covid has of course forced us all to find 
other ways to reach out since in person interaction has been 
drastically restricted. Today, I want to draw your attention to a 
recorded live stream event that occurred on Friday, March 26 
in the parish of St. Edmund of Canterbury Catholic Church in 
the Archdiocese of Southwark in England. A day of prayer was 
held for victims/survivors of sexual abuse, using The Way of the 
Cross-Through the Voice of Victims. The ability to reach victims 
on the other side of the ocean by words written here is really a 
truly amazing accomplishment achieved by working together. 
I invite you during this Holy Week to take the time to watch 
the recorded event and enter into the pain of the crucifixion as 
experienced in the lives of many victims. 
The following is the link to the recording:  
https://www.churchservices.tv/beckenham/archive/
recordings/uxt3iOvEkrfmIWo 
Should you wish to follow along with the text you can 
find a downloadable option on the archdiocese website 
here: https://archregina.sk.ca/report-clergy-abuse/way-cross-
victims-clergy-sexual-abuse

Are you someone who is a good listener?  
Non-judgmental? Compassionate? Are you wanting to 
play a role in helping to heal the legacy of clergy sexual 
abuse in our Archdiocese? 
If you’ve answered yes to any of these questions, you 
may wish to attend the workshop Walking with Victims:  A 
Workshop for Those Interested in Accompanying Victims 
of Clergy Sexual Abuse on Sunday, April 11 from 1 – 5 
p.m.  Presentations will be made by a sexual abuse 
trauma counsellor and a victim of childhood clergy sexual 
abuse.  For more information or to register, please contact 
victimserviceadvocacy@gmail.com.  Please register early.  
PLEASE NOTE:   Due to current Covid restrictions 
and rising numbers in Regina, this workshop will be 
presented via Zoom.  will be NO in-person presentation.  

TF238: Middle Earth, Magisterium and Modernity - Part 2
In this part 2 of 3, We continue our visit with Fredric 
Heidemann of Word on Fire discussing his conversion 
from staunch atheist to Catholic writer for Bishop Robert 
Barron’s global evangelization apostolate. Show Snippet: 
“The Catholic Church was the patron of all these arts, the 
Catholic Church was doing all this...and the Universities, 
and sponsoring all this education; and I think “man, I can’t 
seem to get away from the Catholic Church!”...and I was 
reading through my history course, I took AP History, and I 
thought “if you were going to be Christian, why wouldn’t you 
be Catholic?”
Read more from Fredric at: https://www.wordonfire.org/au-
thor/fredric-heidemann/
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/middle-earth-magisteri-
um-and-modernity-with-guest-fredric-heidemann-part-2

https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/young-adult-small-groups
https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/young-adult-small-groups
https://www.churchservices.tv/beckenham/archive/recordings/uxt3iOvEkrfmIWo 
https://www.churchservices.tv/beckenham/archive/recordings/uxt3iOvEkrfmIWo 
https://archregina.sk.ca/report-clergy-abuse/way-cross-victims-clergy-sexual-abuse
https://archregina.sk.ca/report-clergy-abuse/way-cross-victims-clergy-sexual-abuse
https://www.wordonfire.org/author/fredric-heidemann/ 
https://www.wordonfire.org/author/fredric-heidemann/ 
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/middle-earth-magisterium-and-modernity-with-guest-fredric-heidemann
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/middle-earth-magisterium-and-modernity-with-guest-fredric-heidemann
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My Gen Rally Update
March is always the month that our diocesan young church 
comes together to celebrate the “My Gen” Youth Rally. This 
year, My Gen will happen on Saturday May 29th and will 
be a hybrid of a live streamed event AND a gathered (in 
person) event at multiple host sites around the diocese. We 
are looking for communities interested in hosting approx. 
15 young people and leaders at their parish facilities and 
grounds. The My Gen committee will provide leadership 
support for all rally sites. As always, all of these plans are 
contingent on health guidelines at that time. If your parish is 
interested in being a rally host site, please contact the Office 
of Youth and Young Adult Ministry for further information. 
oyyam@archregina.sk.ca or call 306-352-1651. 

LAURC Covenant Study
You are invited to join a discussion about the new LAURC 
Covenant between the Lutheran, Anglican, Ukrainian Catholic, 
and Roman Catholic churches in Saskatchewan. What is a 
covenant? Does this mean that we are becoming one church? 
What will change because of the covenant? What should 
change? These and other questions will be explored Monday 
evenings, 7pm, on April 12, 19, and 26 with Nick Jesson 
and members of the LAURC Covenant Committee.Register 
now at https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZUkc--
tqTgiHdGy0YPCZ_Cji3kmw4Yy9fmd

Engage Difference! Introducing Intercultural Ministry 
Workshop
Identify and explore tools and attitudes for leading and 
facilitating organizations, churches, and communities in 
reflecting on intercultural ministry across difference. This 
introductory workshop recognizes intercultural ministry as 
a life-long project. It offers some common language and 
questions to encourage deeper exploration for the art of 
intercultural ministry. Thursday, April 22 and 29 from 6:30 to 
8:30 PM. Registration: $40 includes both sessions
Maximum 30 people. To register, email Nick Jesson at 
njesson@archregina.sk.ca. This 2-part workshop is planned 
in the spirit of the LAURC Covenant by the Ecumenical 
Stewardship Committee of the Anglican Diocese of 
Qu’Appelle, the Saskatchewan Synod of the ELCIC, and the 
Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Regina. The workshop will 
be facilitated by the Forum for Intercultural Leadership and 
Learning of the Canadian Council of Churches.

Conversations About Race, Gender, Poverty and Social 
Change
On four Saturday afternoons, at 2:00 PM  in Saskatchewan: 
April 17, May 15, June 12 and June 26.
https://www.interculturalleadership.ca/programs/
conversation-circles. These interactive conversations will be led 
by the Forum for Intercultural Leadership and Learning (FILL) of the 
Canadian Council of Churches, an ecumenical agency with 26 member 
denominations representing 85% of Christianity in Canada.

20th Annual Divine Mercy Conference
Due to the pandemic and social isolation we will have our conference at 
Our Lady of Peace Church available on Divine Mercy Sunday, April 11th. 
You may participate on their website www.ourladyofpeaceregina.com   
The Conference will be livestreamed at 1:30 PM and will begin with a 
welcome and presentation by Shirley Oleskiw, EADM Director, Adoration 
for one hour with exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, accompanied 
with prayers: Litany of the Holy Eucharist, Praises of Divine Mercy, 
Litany to Saint Faustina, Rosary, Chaplet of Divine Mercy and 
Benediction. Following will be the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass celebrated 
by Very Rev. James Owolagba and his presentation at the homily. At 
the end of the Mass there will be a blessing with Saint Faustina’s relic. 
You can also visit our website EADMCanada.com under the conference 
page.

Arise Catholic women’s retreat will be launched online
Saturday, May 1. “Arise: Put On the Amour of Light” will feature speakers 
Heather Khym, Debbie Herbeck, Mary Bielski, Rachel Herbeck, and 
Bishop Scott McCaig. Register on the website at:
https://arisecatholicmovement.ca

Trinity Manor at Westerra: Welcome Home! 
We are one of Regina’s most luxurious and welcoming retirement homes, 
and are part of the Emmanuel Care community. Emmanuel Care is a 
healthcare ministry of the Catholic Church. Our residents mention “This 
is a Catholic community, and we welcome people from all faith traditions. 
We are safe, and have our community here”. We offer the best in style 
and support with modern one and two-bedroom suites, for Life Lease 
or rent. With Trinity Manor’s selections of suites, there’s never been a 
better time to enjoy a carefree retirement. Attend daily mass, receive 
the sacraments, or spend time in quiet reflection in our tranquil chapel. 
Our amenities promote opportunities for our residents’ personal growth, 
while providing stimulating and entertaining activities. Start your day by 
enjoying the country sunrise, 10 minutes from downtown. Book your 
personal tour now by contacting Franci at 306-550-8077 or visit us at 
www.trinitymanorregina.ca

                          

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZUkc--tqTgiHdGy0YPCZ_Cji3kmw4Yy9fmd 
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZUkc--tqTgiHdGy0YPCZ_Cji3kmw4Yy9fmd 
https://www.interculturalleadership.ca/programs/conversation-circles
https://www.interculturalleadership.ca/programs/conversation-circles
http://www.ourladyofpeaceregina.com  
http://EADMCanada.com
https://arisecatholicmovement.ca
http://www.trinitymanorregina.ca
https://archregina.sk.ca/live


               

 

 

 

 

 

 

              Catered by:   Charlotte’s   from   Moose Jaw      

   Friday April 23 --- Turkey        Saturday April 24 ---- Beef   

                               Desert:  Cheeze  Cake  

                        Pick up:  5:00 p.m.  -  6:00 p.m. 

                                At: St. Peter’s Church 

                                        100 Argyle St. 

                                         Regina, Sask. 

 

Cost: $20.00/ person 

 

For tickets:  

     Call or Text:  Patricia – 306 530 3075 

            or 

     email: ozie@sasktel.net 

 

Sponsored by:  St. Peter’s Parish Council 

                                 for operating costs  

mailto:ozie@sasktel.net


 



Please consider supporting these parishioners businesses, who have graciously helped support our weekly bulletin 

To join these other great advertisers contact Joe Frohlick at 306-789-2993 or jfrohlic@gmail.com 

 


